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Welcome back to 

Term Three. Once 

again we are going to have a busy term. Teachers 

have been planning their term’s work and have 

also had a busy day on Monday 17th July which 

was our School Development Day. We covered 

information with our School Psychologist 

Cassandra Zec about planning for childrens’ 

needs using Documented Plans. Later we worked 

on our own school planning to refine our school 

plans for 2017 – 18.  

Our school P&C has been the recipient of a      

$30 000 grant to improve our oval and courts. 

This grant has been received as a result of 

discussions between the P&C and representatives 

of our present State Government. The expenditure 

of this grant and school financial commitments 

will be discussed at our P&C meeting on 

Wednesday 26th. Thanks to our P&C 

representatives who lobbied for this grant over the 

past months. 

We have started off with a very wet July but this 

has not deterred Mr Levy from running our Phys 

Ed sessions. Students are in preparation for our 

Faction Athletics Carnival which will take place 

in Week Nine of this term. This is a big event on 

our calendar and we are all looking forward to it. 

We are continuing our planning with our Positive 

Behaviour Support (PBS) program throughout 

this term. PBS is framework for setting up ways 

for students to base their behaviours on the 

mantras of “We are respectful”, “We are 

learners”, and “We are kind”. Behaviours are 

explicitly taught and students will find it a useful 

way of identifying their positive and negative 

behaviours. School staff will also be able to use 

the framework for teaching positive behaviours. 

Mr Mainard, Ms Aitken and Ms Russell are 

having a planning day on Tuesday 25th July. 

At the beginning of the year the P&C and School 

Council submitted a request to review the school 

uniform and its quality and presentation. The 

school Council then formed a sub-committee to 

look at a process for finding uniform suppliers 

and getting things going. The supplier Nell Gray 

was chosen as a result of their expertise. They met 

with school staff and with Jo Megee for 

discussions around choices, availability and cost. 

Principal’s Piece  They have been able to come up with a number of 

concept deigns which are displayed in the staff 

room. The P&C will examine these designs at 

their meeting on Wednesday 26th July. I am sure 

everyone is interested in what things may look 

like so Kylie has placed a photo of the sample 

designs in this newsletter. The designs will be 

displayed in the window of the admin area from 

Thursday this week. Please stop by and have a 

look. 

Last term we had a visit from the Yirra Yaakin 

Noongar theatre group to perform the production 

“Boodjar Kaatijin”. This means knowledge of 

country. The production was put on for the whole 

school and was particularly popular with students. 

They learnt a number of Noongar Creation stories 

and some Noongar language as well. 

This term we will be having the Constable Care 

incursion on Tuesday the 1st August and on 

Monday 18th September in Week Ten we will be 

having the Musica Viva incursion for the whole 

school. 

Thanks to Brad Pettitt who came up with his 

Bobcat last term and moved the rocks away in the 

top car park. This has enabled parents to drive in 

and park their cars at angle facing out to the street. 

This means a much safer exit for cars and 

students. 
 

Bernie O’Hara 

Principal 



 

Dates to Remember 
 

July 
 

28th    Assembly 

 

August 
 

1st       Constable Care Inc. 

9th      Newsletter 

11th     Assembly 

23rd    Newsletter 

25th    Assembly 

30th    Fathers Day Stall 

 

September 
 

6th      Newsletter 

 Open Night 

 Book Fair 

8th      Assembly 

  Uniform shop 2.45pm 

12th    Jumps & Throws 

14th    Faction Carnival 

15th    Go Karts 

20th    Newsletter 

22nd  Assembly 
 

            Term 3 finishes 

  

School Banking on every 

Tuesday morning before 

school up in the Library. 

 CHAPLAIN CHAT  

 

WALLISTON PRIMARY SCHOOL 5 CENT CHALLENGE 
 

This term as part of the Year 6 Leaders program and in liaison with the 

School P&C, the students are running a 5 cent Challenge. Each class will 

have 3 jars, one for each faction group. Each faction will be trying to collect 

the most 5 cent pieces. It will be counted each week and each week the 

winning faction will be awarded faction points. 

This Challenge will start in Week 3 

and run through to the end of term 3. 

We ask for your support in donating 

any loose change or coins that may be 

under the couch or left over from the 

weekly shopping. We are asking only 

for 5 cent pieces please. 

 
                     

 

 

 
OUR AIM IS TO DO THE CHALLENGE 

TO RAISE MONEY TO BUY GAMES 

EQUIPMENT FOR THE SCHOOL 

FROM THE P&C. WE WILL BE 

RUNNING THIS CHALLENGE FROM 

WEEK 3 TO THE END OF TERM 3. 
 

Thank you for your support in our fundraiser and helping your child’s 

faction. 

 

Adrian Wilson 

School Chaplain 

Staff Car Park 
 

Friendly reminder to parents 

that they are not to use the 

staff car park to drop off or 

pick up children.  There is 

plenty of parking around the 

school.  Thank you 

All these jumpers were pulled out of the lost property box at the end of term 2.  

Every jumper which was labelled went straight back to the student.  

Unfortunately the picture to the right was all the jumpers that had no names at 

all.  They have all gone into the second hand uniforms.  PLEASE LABEL 

YOUR UNIFORMS SO WE CAN GET THEM BACK TO YOU. 

If you require an item from the uniform shop before the 8th Sept there are 

order forms in the office.  Please complete with payment and your order will 

be filled within the week. 

EARN & LEARN 

WOOLWORTHS 
Woolworths earn & learn rewards are 

back!  Beginning Wednesday the 26th of 

July, collect stickers when you shop at 

Woollies.  There will be a collection box 

in Woolworths Kalamunda and also in 

the school office.  The more we collect, 

the more resources we can earn for our 

school! 
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Room Name  

1 Aidan Gallager Angus Greenway 

 Liam Cotter Lynden Fullwood - Miles 

 Zaki Jeewa  

6 Shaun Cooke Summer Ferguson 

8 Brandyn Murley Maddalyn Rathmann 

 Jet Olsen Lachlan Turner 

 Jesse Ruiters Ronan Dwyer 

11 Chloe Stump Lucy Sharp 

 Lily Murley Nikita Owen 

 Rhys Randall Jake Heald 

12 Jarad Miller Chloe Regan 

 Austin Lambert Joshua Lindsey 

 Calder Kennedy-Pugh  

Room Name 

1 Isaac Thiesen 

3 Victoria Low 

6 Dane Money 

11 Lieke Breadsell 

 Freya Pivac 

 Ryan Dal Porto 

 Scarlett Bancroft 

12 Matilda Money 

 Bailee Pettitt 

 Christopher Moore 

Rm Name 

1 Nathan Dix 

11 Ryley Heal 

Room Name 

6 Samuel Deroost 

DOMINOS PIZZA MOGUL FUNDRAISER 

With Dominos now open in Kalamunda, we have set up some MOGUL Pizza Fundraisers. 

If ordering pizza from Dominos please select our MOGUL pizzas and our school earns 

commission.  When ordering online or via the app, the MOGUL section appears at the 

bottom of the Pizza menu, enter WPS in the MOGUL search and this will bring up all of our 

pizzas created so far, with all our Pizza names beginning with Walli.  Please let me know if you have a favourite 

pizza you would like added to our MOGUL menu.  Please spread the word to friends and family.  

HONEY 

Honey is temporarily out of stock. We hope to have some more in a few weeks. Thank you to everyone who have 

supported our honey sales. So far this year honey sales has raised $200. 

ENTERTAINMENT BOOKS 2017/2018 

SAVE SAVE SAVE!!!! SAVE ON DINING, ENTERTAINMENT, & SHOPPING, INCLUDING 

GROCERIES ALL YEAR ROUND! 

Entertainment Books are available via the office, or via this link 

Digital versions also available which can be shared on two phones.  

https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/874i63 

Books are $70 each, and $14 of each book sold goes directly to our school.  

 FATHERS DAY STALL DONATIONS 

Our Fathers’ Day Stall is coming up this term on Wednesday the 30th of August.  If you would like to de-clutter 

and re-gift, or get crafty and create, any donations would be greatly appreciated! There will be a donation box in 

the office. Many thanks in advance. 

 Follow us on facebook to keep up to date with all fundraising news and events 

Walliston Primary School P&C Fundraising 
 

Many thanks, 

Diane Moore, Fundraising Coordinator. 

P&C News 

 

 

 

 

https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/874i63


 

On Monday 24th July the kindy children came to school dressed in raincoats, 

gumboots and umbrellas.  We went for a big walk around the school.  We 

walked trough the junior playground and found some interesting rocks and 

trees.  Then we went to Mr O’Hara’s office where he gave us all a gold 

sticker!  We walked across the oval and through the bush.  We found some 

toadstools, moss and flowers and even some white bits that looked like snow!!  

We jumped in some puddles before heading back to kindy for some hot 

chocolate, marshmellows and biscuits.  It didn’t rain much but we had a 

great time exploring our school in our wet weather gear! 
 

Mrs de Saran 

Kindergarten 
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Yirra Yaakin Boodjar Kaatijin Incursion 

Dockers Kwik Kick & Long Bomb 
Towards the end of term 2, the students in Year 4 - 6 had the opportunity to take part in the 

Dockers Long Bomb and Kwik Kick competition.  Winners in each year group were invited to take 

part in the semi-finals during the school holidays.             The winners were  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Most of these students attended the 

semifinals and had a fun morning 

competing in the events from school all 

around the metro area.  Thankyou to 

the students and parents for being able 

to attend and thanks to Grace 

Kilpatrick for filling in for Grace Van 

der Helder, who unfortunately couldn’t 

make it on the day.  After the 

completion of the semi finals a number of our students have made it through to the finals.  Congratulations to 

Ariana and Bonnie, Luke and Jaxon and Georgia and Madi who have made it through to the Kwik Kick Final.  

Congratulations to Georgia and Luke who have made it through to the Long Bomb final.  The students have 

been invited to the Dockers v’s Gold Coast game at Domain Stadium on 5th August and the final will be held 

on the oval at half time.  Good Luck for the finals and enjoy the game! 

 

Mr Levy 

Phys-Ed Specialist 

Yr 4 Kwik Kick Sam Campo Ryley Heal 

 Ariana Dix Bonnie Greenway 

Yr 5 Kwik Kick Luke Oulaghan Jaxon Wyllie 

 Cassie Twigger Grace Van der Helder 

Yr 6 Kwik Kick Will Della-Franca Nathan Della-Franca 

 Georgia Fields Madi Ercegovich 

Yr 4 Long Bomb Scarlett Bancroft Sam Campo 

Yr 5 Long Bomb Cassie Twigger Luke Oulaghan 

Yr 6 Long Bomb Georgia Fileds Will Della-Franca 
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Ryley Heal  

for  listening attentively  

in Italian.  Bravo! 

Italian Award 

 

MERIT 

AWARDS 
 

 

Lani Heal   Rm 1 

Daniel Ferguson   Rm 1 

Jeson Shrestha   Rm 3 

Jake Williams    Rm 3 

Dane Money    Rm 6 

Summer Ferguson   Rm 6 

Jesse Ruiters    Rm 8 

Chase Gallager   Rm 8 

Justin Davies    Rm 11 

Rhys Randall    Rm 11 

Jarad Miller    Rm 12 

Calder Kennedy-Pugh  Rm 12 

Marcus Clephas   Rm 15 

Curtis Newman   Rm 15 

Enrol your children now in VacSwim swimming lessons 

during the October and December/January school holidays. 

  

With swimming pools and beaches a part of the Western 

Australian lifestyle, ensuring your children can swim 

competently and safely is a must for all families.  

 

Your children can join in the fun of learning to swim in 

lessons conducted at pools and open water venues across the 

State. VacSwim is for all children - from beginners through to 

advanced survival, rescue and resuscitation. 

 

Your children can learn to swim for just:  

$7.00 per child for a five day short program  

$13.00 per child for all other programs. 

 

It's even cheaper if you have three or more children: 

$18.00 a family for a five day short program  

$35.00 a family for all other programs. 

 

To find out more about VacSwim and to enrol online please 

visit education.wa.edu.au/swimming 

Sprints & Relay Program – After School  
 

Every Thurs, July 27 - Sept 14       3.45 - 4.30pm       8 sessions 

VENUE: Oval on corner of Devenish St & Kent St   East Vic Park 
 

Payment in advance by bank transfer. 

Early-bird registration fee: $80/person (if paid by July 25) 

Late registration fee: $90/person (if paid after July 26) 
 

Register through this link: https://goo.gl/forms/

NUNHoQziw7PLFpvm2 
 

E: info@letsrunperth.com     Ph: 0402 784 225 

After School Arts News 
 

After School Arts enrolment is on 
Thurs  27th July 4-5pm at Jorgenson Park in 
Kalamunda. Vacancies exist in all classes of 
Pottery, Painting and drawing and Hooked on 
Hessian. Classes commence Thurs Aug 
3rd from 4-6pm for 8 weeks. Pls ph Norma 
9293 4486 with bookings and enquiries. Ages 
from 6yrs up. 
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